
   STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                SELECTMEN  

          MEETING MINUTES  FEBRUARY 1, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Kim Fisher dropped off a petition for the warrant from the Recreation Committee to hold Old Home Day 

every other year. 

The selectmen signed the warrant for gravel tax of $15.16 for Tobey Barrett.  

Greg Heyn from the DRA property appraisal division spoke with the selectmen about his retirement 

plans and how it would affect the town. He thanked the selectmen for their collaborative effort on the 

current use updates and the town’s assessment reviews. The State of New Hampshire will be assigning a 

new representative for the town. 

The Intent to Excavate for Tobey Barrett was sent to the state.  

Leah Garrapy spoke with the selectmen about becoming certified by the state as a commercial 

agricultural farm.  

Mary Fosher asked to have the prices and location of the history books entered on the website.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed EFTPS  payment.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

Jay Croteau gave a report of cut to John Davis . 

The final Hazard Mitigation meeting will be held on Wednesday February 3, 2016.  

The Budget Committee will meet on Friday February 5, 2016. 

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen discussed the amount of money to be budgeted for the Town Hall and Carriage 

Expendable Trust fund.  

Graz Engineering has agreed to be the engineer for the Patnode subdivision.  

The selectmen faxed the unemployment for Steve Goldsmith.  

The town clerk has a copy of the zoning amendment for the voting ballot.  



The Town of Surry will need to hold a hearing for the article 11 the tax lien article on the ballot. The date 

will be set later. 

Laura Barrett has sent a Planning Board Report for the town report to Jay Croteau.  

Jay Croteau will cover the voting from 11-6 on Tuesday February 9,2016. Eric Eichner will not be 

available all week. Bruce Smith will be available in the evening.  

The selectmen will work on the message from the selectmen next week. 

The Town of Surry has received a poster of the original voting boxes for display.  

Bruce Smith has filed for reelection as a selectmen.  

Peter Morin spoke with the selectmen about building a house on his property and if he could use the 

existing shared driveway under the town’s driveway regulations. The selectmen determined he could 

use the existing curb cut and shared driveway with only changes in the current use of the land without 

any conflict with the regulations.  

Peter Morin also agreed to be cemetery trustee for the town . Jay Croteau has willing to work close with 

the trustee of trust funds in the billing for cemetery lots.  

The selectmen worked on  adding the restoration of involuntary merged lots for the final submission to 

the selectmen’s report.  

Jay Croteau spoke with Silver Direct about the printing of the town report. The selectmen will be 

delivering the reports themselves.  

Bruce Smith will call Darlene Clark about the article for the ballot. 

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

   


